

Jeffrey S. Martin Wayor

April 19, 2022

Hon. Chris Smith, M.C 2773 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Re: Township of Hamilton/Hamilton Free Public Library Window Replacement Project

Dear Congressman Smith,

I am writing to you to respectfully request that you consider recommending the Township of Hamilton's Library Window Replacement Project for funding through the FY2023 Community Project Funding program. As a community member who consistently relies on the services this library provides, I can assure you that this project is a top priority for the community. The Library windows were originally installed in 1975 and many have incurred cracks over the years that compromise the integrity of our Library's safety and ventilation.

I believe that our Library plays an essential role in providing safe, accessible, and free educational resource centers for every member of our community. The Hamilton Free Public Library serves as a refuge to underserved populations and consistently offers support to those in need. When their doors open, our Library become a shelter, a learning center and an employment center for the all of us. I believe that libraries are more vital than any community center, town hall, or public park, as they connect communities in a way that benefits everyone. Libraries pool local resources from educational offerings, to job training, to homeless outreach, to ESL learning and put them all under one welcoming roof for everyone to share.

I am confident that this project will provide significant benefits to the Township, and everyone who relies on our Library. I sincerely thank you for your time and consideration of the Township's request.

Sincerely.

Panellelling (
President
Friends of the Hamilton Sibiary



April 19, 2022

Jeffrey O. Martin Mayor

Hon. Chris Smith, M.C 2773 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Re: Township of Hamilton/Hamilton Free Public Library Window Replacement Project

Dear Congressman Smith,

I am writing to you to respectfully request that you consider recommending the Township of Hamilton's Library Window Replacement Project for funding through the FY2023 Community Project Funding program. The Township is requesting \$475,000 to repair and replace damaged windows to the Hamilton Free Public Library. As the Business Administrator of Hamilton Township, I can assure you that this project is a top priority for our community and the Administration. The Library windows were originally installed in 1975 and are at the end of their lifespan. Many have lost their energy efficiency and have incurred cracks that compromise the integrity of our Library's ventilation.

The Township understands that our Library plays an essential role in providing safe, accessible, and free educational resource centers for every member of our community. The Hamilton Free Public Library serves as a refuge to underserved populations and consistently offers support to those in need. When their doors open, our Library become a shelter, a learning center and an employment center for our residents and community members. The Township believes that libraries are more vital than a community center, town hall, or public park, as they connect communities in a way that

benefits everyone. They pool local resources, from educational offerings to job training to homeless outreach to ESL learning and put them all under one welcoming roof for everyone to share.

We are confident that this project will provide significant benefits to the Township, and everyone who relies on our Library. I sincerely thank you for your time and consideration of the Township's request.

Sincerely,

Kathryn Menzo

Hamilton Township Department of Administration

2090 Greenwood Avenue

P.O. Box 00150

Hamilton, NJ 08609

Phone: (609) 890-3506

kmonzo@hamiltonnj.com



Jeffrey O. Martin Wayor

April 19, 2022

Hon. Chris Smith, M.C 2773 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Re: Township of Hamilton/Hamilton Free Public Library Window Replacement Project

Dear Congressman Smith,

I am writing to you to respectfully request that you consider recommending the Township of Hamilton's Library Window Replacement Project for funding through the FY2023 Community Project Funding program. As a community member who consistently relies on the services this library provides, I can assure you that this project is a top priority for the community. The Library windows were originally installed in 1975 and many have incurred cracks over the years that compromise the integrity of our Library's safety and ventilation.

I believe that our Library plays an essential role in providing safe, accessible, and free educational resource centers for every member of our community. The Hamilton Free Public Library serves as a refuge to underserved populations and consistently offers support to those in need. When their doors open, our Library become a shelter, a learning center and an employment center for the all of us. I believe that libraries are more vital than any community center, town hall, or public park, as they connect communities in a way that benefits everyone. Libraries pool local resources from educational offerings, to job training, to homeless outreach, to ESL learning and put them all under one welcoming roof for everyone to share.

I am confident that this project will provide significant benefits to the Township, and everyone who relies on our Library. I sincerely thank you for your time and consideration of the Township's request.

Sincerely,

President Hamilton
Township Mistorical
Society



Jeffrey O. Martin Vayer

April 19, 2022

Hon. Chris Smith, M.C 2773 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Re: Township of Hamilton/Hamilton Free Public Library Window Replacement Project

Dear Congressman Smith,

I am writing to you to respectfully request that you consider recommending the Township of Hamilton's Library Window Replacement Project for funding through the FY2023 Community Project Funding program. As the Director of the Hamilton Free Public Library, I can assure you that this project is a top priority for our community. Our windows were originally installed in 1975 and are at the end of their lifespan. Many have lost their energy efficiency and have incurred cracks that compromise the integrity of our Library's ventilation.

We believe that our Library plays an essential role in providing safe, accessible, and free educational resource centers for every member of our community. Our Library serves as a refuge to underserved populations and offers support to those in need. When our doors open, our Library becomes a shelter, a learning center and an employment center for our residents and community members. We are confident that this project will provide significant benefits to the Township, and everyone who relies on our Library. I sincerely thank you for your time and consideration of the Township's request.

Sincerely,

Scott Chianese, Director

Hamilton Township Free Public Library

1 Justice Samuel A. Alito Jr. Way

Hamilton, NJ 08619

609-581-4060, ext. 4003

SChianese@HamiltonNJ.com



Jeffrey (). Martin Mayor

April 19, 2022

Hon. Chris Smith, M.C 2773 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Re: Township of Hamilton/Hamilton Free Public Library Window Replacement Project

Dear Congressman Smith,

I am writing to you to respectfully request that you consider recommending the Township of Hamilton's Library Window Replacement Project for funding through the FY2023 Community Project Funding program. As a community member who consistently relies on the services this library provides, I can assure you that this project is a top priority for the community. The Library windows were originally installed in 1975 and many have incurred cracks over the years that compromise the integrity of our Library's safety and ventilation.

I believe that our Library plays an essential role in providing safe, accessible, and free educational resource centers for every member of our community. The Hamilton Free Public Library serves as a refuge to underserved populations and consistently offers support to those in need. When their doors open, our Library become a shelter, a learning center and an employment center for the all of us. I believe that libraries are more vital than any community center, town hall, or public park, as they connect communities in a way that benefits everyone. Libraries pool local resources from educational offerings, to job training, to homeless outreach, to ESL learning and put them all under one welcoming roof for everyone to share.

I am confident that this project will provide significant benefits to the Township, and everyone who relies on our Library. I sincerely thank you for your time and consideration of the Township's request.

Sincerely,

Leonard Santamaria - President

Hamilton Township Free Public Library Board of Trustees



Jeffrey O. Martin Mayor

April 19, 2022

Hon. Chris Smith, M.C 2773 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Re: Township of Hamilton/Hamilton Free Public Library Window Replacement Project

Dear Congressman Smith,

I am writing to you to respectfully request that you consider recommending the Township of Hamilton's Library Window Replacement Project for funding through the FY2023 Community Project Funding program. As a community member who consistently relies on the services this library provides, I can assure you that this project is a top priority for the community. The Library windows were originally installed in 1975 and many have incurred cracks over the years that compromise the integrity of our Library's safety and ventilation.

I believe that our Library plays an essential role in providing safe, accessible, and free educational resource centers for every member of our community. The Hamilton Free Public Library serves as a refuge to underserved populations and consistently offers support to those in need. When their doors open, our Library become a shelter, a learning center and an employment center for the all of us. I believe that libraries are more vital than any community center, town hall, or public park, as they connect communities in a way that benefits everyone. Libraries pool local resources from educational offerings, to job training, to homeless outreach, to ESL learning and put them all under one welcoming roof for everyone to share.

I am confident that this project will provide significant benefits to the Township, and everyone who relies on our Library. I sincerely thank you for your time and consideration of the Township's request.

Sincerely.

Mann Sugni Mertauth Caringhers of Greater Mercer County



Jeffrey O. Martin Wavor

April 19, 2022

Hon. Chris Smith, M.C 2773 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Re: Township of Hamilton/Hamilton Free Public Library Window Replacement Project

Dear Congressman Smith,

I am writing to you to respectfully request that you consider recommending the Township of Hamilton's Library Window Replacement Project for funding through the FY2023 Community Project Funding program. As a community member who consistently relies on the services this library provides, I can assure you that this project is a top priority for the community. The Library windows were originally installed in 1975 and many have incurred cracks over the years that compromise the integrity of our Library's safety and ventilation.

I believe that our Library plays an essential role in providing safe, accessible, and free educational resource centers for every member of our community. The Hamilton Free Public Library serves as a refuge to underserved populations and consistently offers support to those in need. When their doors open, our Library become a shelter, a learning center and an employment center for the all of us. I believe that libraries are more vital than any community center, town hall, or public park, as they connect communities in a way that benefits everyone. Libraries pool local resources from educational offerings, to job training, to homeless outreach, to ESL learning and put them all under one welcoming roof for everyone to share.

I am confident that this project will provide significant benefits to the Township, and everyone who relies on our Library. I sincerely thank you for your time and consideration of the Township's request.

Sincerely,

Stray Lythe - Animal Alliance of NJ voluntee-



Jeffrey Ø. Martin Mayor

April 19, 2022

Hon. Chris Smith, M.C 2773 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Re: Township of Hamilton/Hamilton Free Public Library Window Replacement Project

Dear Congressman Smith,

I am writing to you to respectfully request that you consider recommending the Township of Hamilton's Library Window Replacement Project for funding through the FY2023 Community Project Funding program. As a community member who consistently relies on the services this library provides, I can assure you that this project is a top priority for the community. The Library windows were originally installed in 1975 and many have incurred cracks over the years that compromise the integrity of our Library's safety and ventilation.

I believe that our Library plays an essential role in providing safe, accessible, and free educational resource centers for every member of our community. The Hamilton Free Public Library serves as a refuge to underserved populations and consistently offers support to those in need. When their doors open, our Library become a shelter, a learning center and an employment center for the all of us. I believe that libraries are more vital than any community center, town hall, or public park, as they connect communities in a way that benefits everyone. Libraries pool local resources from educational offerings, to job training, to homeless outreach, to ESL learning and put them all under one welcoming roof for everyone to share.

I am confident that this project will provide significant benefits to the Township, and everyone who relies on our Library. I sincerely thank you for your time and consideration of the Township's request.

Sincerely

in Media & Associ